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THE PRESIDENTS CORNER 
Our Charity selections are in the process of being gathered together.  Carole Thompson and Marcy Carter are 
our Charity Chairmen.  If you have any suggestions for them to pursue, please make sure they know of your 
choice. 
 
Our picnic had a perfect day and lots of good food.  We are considering doing a in-house cook book with all our 
favorite recipes we brought to share.  Besides all our good eating, our Garage Sale produced a tidy sum of 
$138.50 for this year’s charity (to be determined). 
 
We have two new First Vice Presidents that have volunteered to tackle our Social Noon Luncheon venues.  
Please welcome LouAnn Norton and Leslie Hausmann as your First Vice Presidents.  I look forward to the out-
standing job these two gals will do.  Also, our Second Vice Presidents have some exciting programs line up for 
the next few months.  Please check the Newsletter to see what is coming in the next months.  
Enjoy your summer. 
     - Pat and Dolores 
  
 

OOP’S , DID YOU FORGET YOUR DUES? 
Your annual dues of $22.00 will be delinquent after May 31st.  Your name  will be removed from the Directory, 
the MWC contacting list and the Newsletter mailing/emailing list.  Any member re-joining after May 31st will be 
assessed $23.00.   Any question or for changes in the Directory please contact or email Betty Delavan. 
 
CHARITY NOMINATIONS 
Start thinking about who you would like to suggest as our next year’s Charity.  Maybe you have had the oppor-
tunity to see a worthy charitable organization making a wonderful contribution to our community.  Now is the 
time to forward their name to our Charity Selection Committee.  Please contact Marcy Carter or Carole Thomp-
son by July 15th with your suggestions. 
 
MONTHLY BRIDGE PLAYERS WANTED 
Our Bridge players are looking for other Club members that would be interested in playing Bridge monthly on 
the Second Wednesday at Village Inn.  This group needs new members,  so now is the time to join in !  You do 
not need to be an expert at Bridge.  It’s just a group of gals that enjoy a lively game and the social connection. 
 
MARATHON BRIDGE PLAYERS WANTED 
The Marathon group (Round Robin) is looking for more players.  If you would be interested in participating in 
Marathon, please contact Monica Clark.  It’s just a fun group! 
 
CARDS  . . . GET WELL WISHES, CONGRATULATIONS ETC. 
If a card should be sent to one of our members due to illness, congratulations or the death of a family member, 
please contact Mary Johnson, our Corresponding Secretary.  

DIRECTORY INFORMATION REMINDER 

Information in the directory is intended for club membership use only and should not be used for outside busi-
ness, marketing or solicitation purposes.  You may not promote product sales or services through the use of our 
members names, or contact information.   Contact Betty Delavan if there are correction or changes  for the di-
rectory.  Thank you. 

 
DON’T THROW AWAY THOSE POP & BEER CAN TABS 
Please save your soda and beer can tabs.  The tabs go to The Ronald McDonald House which supports families 
with children that are hospitalized.  Marge Gulizia is our contact and you may give your saved tabs to her.   
Thank you. 
 



     CALENDAR OF EVENTS  July  2015 

SOCIAL -   SUNDAY,   JUNE 28th,      1:00 PM 
Soaring Wings Vineyard,     17111 South 138th Street,     Springfield, NE,   402-253-2479 
See attached flyer for full details. 
 
SOCIAL NOON LUNCHEON - 2nd TUESDAY,    JULY 14th,     SOCIAL 11:30 AM,    12:00 LUNCH 
At:  Piccolo Pete’s Restaurant,   2202 South 20th Street,   402-342-9038 
Menu:  Choice of one of the following: 
 1.  Roast Beef 
 2.  Chicken Parmesan 
 3.  Battered Cod Filets 
 All lunches include Potatoes,  Salad (choice of dressing), Bread & Butter,  Coffee or Tea.  Special gluten free luncheons available  
 upon request.  Wine may be purchased separately. 
  
Cost:            $ 11.00 - this is the bargain of the year (checks or exact change would be greatly appreciated).  Please give our Treasurer time 
           to set-up.  Payments will be accepted after 11:15 AM.   Thank you. 
Contacters:            Please have your numbers of attendees to LuAnn Norton  or Leslie Hausmann  by Thursday  
          morning July 9th. 
Members:       If you have not received a contact by Wednesday night, July 8th,  please contact LuAnn Norton or Leslie Hausmann . 
Cancellation:  ANY CANCELATIONS MUST BE MADE TO LOUANN OR LESLIE BY 10:00 AM FRIDAY, JULY 10th, OR YOU WILL BE EXPECTED TO 
           PAY FOR YOUR LUNCHEON. 
 
Program:  Mr. Bill Williams will speak about the “Honor Flight” program which has made 9 flights to Washington DC carrying WWII & Korean 
War Veterans.  Come and support our Stars & Strips with our Independence Day Program. 
  
Any questions regarding our Programs, contact Mary Lou Jambor  or Lynn Swassing  
Any questions regarding our Luncheons, contact LouAnn Norton or Leslie Hausmann  
 
BOARD MEETING - 3rd  TUESDAY,    JULY 21st,    10:00 AM    
At:  Diane Dobrinska,    
All  Board Members and Committee Chairpersons are expected to attend or send their reports with someone or contact Marcelene Lewis, 
Newsletter Editor.  All information needed for the Newsletter, must be submitted at or before the Board Meeting in order for the Newsletter 
to go to print.  Thank you, ladies. 
 

BIRTHDAY BASH  - 3rd TUESDAY,     JULY 21st,    11:45 AM   
At:  Lazlo’s Brewery and Grill,  2425 South 192nd Ave,   402-289-5840 
Everyone is welcome even if it is not your birthday! We have our own Party Room!  A sign up clip board will be circulated at our Club func-
tions  or contact Shirley Raleigh.  See you there.  Birthday gals are listed on page 3. 
 
GADABOUTS  - 4th TUESDAY ,     JULY 28th,        12:00 NOON 
At:  Dundee Culinary Walking Tour,  Meeting place to be determined.  $45.00 per person 
Food tasting tour that showcase Omaha's one-of-a-kind specialty food shops, hidden culinary gems, and iconic local restaurants. The Dundee 
Food Tour includes guided visits to 5-7 food locations. You'll have a chance to experience unique and delicious food, receive insights to the 
city's rich history and culture, plus, hear the story of each locontacty- owned destination on the tour. We've paired our love for Omaha with 
our love for fantastic food to bring you a seriously fun time.    
A sign-up clip board will be circulated around at all our social functions.  Please indicate on the sign up sheet if you need a car pool ride or 
not.  Any questions or suggestions for Gadabout trips please contact Sharon Price.   
 
 

 

SPECIAL FUTURE EVENTS  
(More details in future Newsletters . . . But mark your calendars) 

 
WELCOMING COFFEE - 1st TUESDAY, QUARTERLY,  AUGUST 4th,  10:00 AM 
Hostess:  Linda Nelson 
Co-Hostesses:  Juanita Hammen,  Mary Lou Jambor and Mary Johnson. 
This is a wonderful time to meet all of our new members or to introduce a potential  member to our Club.  Contact Cindy Elwood to volun-
teer as a Hostess or Co-Hostess. 
 
CHARITY PRESENTATION TO THE BOARD,   AUGUST 18th,  10:00 AM 
Presentation of suggested charitable organizations presented at the Board Meeting. 
 
SILENT AUCTION, 2nd TUESDAY,   NOVEMBER 10th,   
Start collecting those wonderful sales items over the summer, our Silent Auction will be here before you know it! 



T H E   P E R S O N A L S 

NEW MEMBERS (135 Members) 
No new members in June. 
 
 
THINKING ABOUT YOU 
Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary wishes went out to Leslie and 
Jack Hausmann on May 30th.  Congratulations. 
 
 Congratulations & best wishes to Miss Elly Wolatz who turned 90 
on June 13th.  
 
Melody Rowley - Sympathy, death of nephew. 
 
Diane Hart - Thinking of you, Son who is ill. 
 
 

 YOU’VE GOT MAIL 
To My Dear MWC friends; 
Thank you , thank you, thank you for awarding me such a wonder-
ful honor.  I was literally blown away .  It has been & continues to 
be my pleasure to serve with all of you.  I am looking forward to an 
exciting 2015-2016 year. 
     -Fondly, Rosemary Bliss 
 
Dear Metro Women’s Club 
Thank you so much for the gift and honor of being your Co-
Presidents.  We have so enjoyed working with all of you this year 
and look forward to the next 12 months. 
     - Dolores & Pat 
 
To Metro Women’s Club 
Thank you! What more can I say?  Except, thank you for the gift 
card to Mulhull’s - just need this rain to go away. 
     - Fondly, Dolores Hughes 
 

NIGHT BUNCO  
1st Wednesday, July 1st,    6:30 PM 

Hostess:  Juanita Hammen 
 

Results: June 3rd 
Most Wins:   Pam Ross   
Most Buncos:   Joanie Swanson 
Most Losses:   Diane Dobrinska 
Door Prizes:   LouAnn Norton 
There is an opening for one permanent 
members in PM Bunco, contact Diane Do-
brinska to join. 

DAY BUNCO  
3rd Wednesday, July 15th ,   9:30 AM 

Hostess: Carol Bauer 
 

Results:  June 17th 
Most Wins:   Diane Dobrinska  
Most Buncos:   Sharon Beard 
Most Losses:   Cindy Elwood 
Door Prize:   Shirley Raleigh 

  BOWLING 
Bowling begins September 14th and contin-
ues every Monday, at Western Bowl at 12:30 
PM until Spring.  This group needs a co-
secretary  to continue.  If interested contact 
Betty Delavan. 

 GOLF 
Golf has started and will continue through 
October 2nd.   Contact Pat Bird if you are in-
terested in the Golf League or have questions 
about the league.  

S P E C I A L   I N T E R E S T   G R O U P S 

BRIDGE 
 

2nd Wednesday,  July 8th  
11:00  AM,     Village Inn,   Oakview 

144th & Center,   Lunch & Tip 
To play contact Linda Pauli  or 

Helen Elwood   
     

Results:   June 10th 
 High:  Marilyn Connor  
 2nd:   Cecily Ricard 
 Low:   Linda Pauli  

 
     ROUND ROBIN   

Final Results 
 1st: Barbara Fazzini 
  Judy Penney 
 
 2nd: Jackie Berdine 
  Monica Clark 
 
 3rd: Carole Thompson 
  Celeste Giery 
 
 4th: Leslie Hausmann 
  Rosemary Bliss 
     
 5th: Carolyn Will 
  Linda Nelson 
 
Marathon Bridge - Round Robin is looking for 

additional players.  If interested please  
contact Monica Clark . 

 
Marathon begins again in September. 

 

Contact  Monica Clark for more information 
about  Round Robin. 

MOVIE CROWD 
Get together to attend a Friday afternoon  
movie at the Majestic Cinema (was the 20 
Grand).  This Special Interest Group is look-
ing for a leader.  Please contact Pat Bond or 
Dolores Hughes to volunteer. 

BOOK CLUB 
3rd Friday,  July 17th,  9:30 AM 

Hostess:  Panera Bread, 132nd & Maple 
 

Book:  A Spool of Blue 
Author:  Anne Tyler 

   Contact Juanita Hammen  for more infor-
mation. 

STITCH & CHAT  
Last Wednesday, July 29th,  1:00 PM  

Hostess:   Pat Dollen 
 

Come, bring your hand crafts and enjoy the 
fellowship and good food.  We love to have 

new members and/or visitors.  See you 
there!  Any questions contact Pat Bond  or 

Dolores Hughes. 

DOMINOES 
4th Wednesday,  July 22nd,  9:30 AM  

Hostess:  Marcelene Lewis 
 

Results:  May was canceled 
Most Wins:   

Most Losses:  
Everyone welcome , $2.00 to play. 

B I R T H D A Y   G A L S 
LuAnn Stewart July 7 Karen Burns July 8 Rosemary Bliss July 14 

Loretta Mills July 2 Roberta Courter July 10 Marilyn Haskin July 22 

Lois Moore July 5 Pat Durbin July 13 Barbara Fazzini July 25 

Happy Birthday Ladies Anna Marie Cooper July 28 



Metro Women’s Club 
2212 North 140th Avenue 
Omaha,   NE   68164-3102 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
6:30 Evening Bunco 
  
Canada Day 

2 3 
Golf 

4  Independence Day 

5 6 7 
 
Chocolate Day 

8 
11:00 Bridge 

9 10 
Golf 

11 

12 13 14 
11:30 Social Noon  
Luncheon  

15 
9:30  Morning Bunco 

16 
 
 
Ramadan ends 

17 
Golf 
9:30 Book Club 

18 

19 20 21 
10:00 Board Meeting 
Birthday Bash 

22 
9:30 Dominoes 

23 24 
Golf 

25 

26 
 
Parents Day 

27 28 
Gadabouts 
 
 

29 
1:00 Stitch & Chat 

30 
 
Father-in Law Day 

31 
Golf 

 

July 2015 



 

Metro Women’s Club Social 

Soaring wings Vineyard and Brewing 

17111 So. 138th Street, Springfield, NE* 

Sunday, June 28, 2015 

1:30  -  5:00 p.m. 

 

 
 

Please join us for our first Social of the year on Sunday, June 28, 2015 from 1:30 - 
5:00 p.m. at Soaring Wings Vineyard and Brewing.  If you have never been to 
Soaring Wings, it is a beautiful setting in the country near Springfield, with a wine 
tasting building that includes a large covered porch with tables and chairs, as well 
as a grassy area overlooking the amphitheater stage.   
 

All members and their guest (friend/spouse/significant other) are invited to join 
us for an afternoon of relaxation and fellowship while sipping your favorite wine, 
beer or soda and listing to singer/guitarist JON SUNDERMEIER, who will entertain 
us with his variety of tunes – including classic rock, easy listening, country and 
contemporary rock.  And – there is NO cover charge! 
 

You will be responsible for purchasing your own drinks (wine/beer/soda) and the Club 
will provide snacks for your enjoyment.  Please note: By State Law …. You cannot bring 
any outside alcohol onto the property. You CAN bring lawn chairs, blankets, picnic bas-
ket, food to enjoy, but remember – MWC will be providing snacks. 
 

We would like to have an idea of how many will be attending this event and ask you to  
Contact one of the following committee members so we can give a count to Soaring 

Wings on how many to expect. 
 

  Linda Nelson, Chairman  
  Rosemary Bliss  
  Marcelene Lewis    
  Carolyn Will  
 
*Directions:  When coming from Omaha, go south on 144th Street (Highway 50) until 
you reach Springfield.  After you pass the turnoff to the Sarpy County fairgrounds 
(Main Street) take next left, (Pflug Rd.)  Cross the old wooden decked bridge and pro-
ceed until you can make a right turn onto 138th Street. (Do not turn down the newly 
made bike trail.)  Proceed south for about a half mile. The vineyard is on the left.  Go 
up the road to the winery.  


